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March 19, 2010 
SUBMITTED BY: Heather Leavengood 
 
Audio Conferencing: Toll-free #: 1-800-893-8850 
Participant PIN: 8244236 

 
Staff Affairs Committee 

MINUTES  
February 16, 2010 

1:00 p.m. 
Chancellor’s Conference Room 

 
I. Welcome 

 
II.  Roll Call  

 
Present: 
Jenny Day, Jennifer Elhard, Deb Hao, Martin Klein, Heather Leavengood, Robert Mackey, Nici 
Murawsky, Carol Shafford, Kayt Sunwood and Pips Veazey, Juella Sparks, Nichole Kloepfer 
 
Absent:  
Amy Bristor, Brad Havel (EA), Forest Kuiper (EA) 

 
III.  Approval of Agenda 
 
Agenda approved as amended.  Agenda start time changed from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

 
IV.  Open Forum 

a. Union(s) 
 

�x Beth Behner and both soliciting unions ASEA and APEA are coming to the next Staff Council 
meeting March 19, 2010.  UAF Staff Council’s stance will be emphasized and labeled as unbiased.  
 

�x When staff are asked about union information and clarification Council is to direct the person to the 
following links: 

o http://www.alaska.edu/labor/ 
o http://www.afscmelocal52.org/ 
o http://www.apea-aft.org/ 

 
�x Staff Council and its representatives cannot take a stance on the Union process.  Individuals can have 

their own opinion but it cannot reflect through the Governance body.   
 



�x Union representatives will have 10 minutes each and a brief question and answer session will be held 
afterwards.   

 
�x Martin Klein noted that Staff Council’s position is should and continue to be clear and unbiased.   
 

b. Health Insurance 
-  Fall River Recommendations (http://gov.alaska.edu/staff/2009-12-

07.fallriverrecommendations.pdf)  
 

�x Heather sent out the 20 recommendations agreed upon in the Joint Health Care Committee.  The 20 
recommendations will go into effect July 1, 2010.   
 

�x The Joint Health Care Committee is composed of union and administrative representatives, as well as 
one staff member.  The JHCC is tasked with planning and discussing changes to staff health care 
which are in turn approved by administration.   
 

�x April 15, 2010 is the date open enrollment for benefits begin. 
 

�x Staff Affairs will contact Mike Humphrey to keep Staff Council on schedule with changes from the 
July 1 Fall River recommendations.   
 

�x Staff Affairs and Staff Council expect Mike Humphrey to report updates from the Fall River 

http://gov.alaska.edu/staff/2009-12-07.fallriverrecommendations.pdf�
http://gov.alaska.edu/staff/2009-12-07.fallriverrecommendations.pdf�


�x Carol: Leave �x Jenny: Parking 
�x Kayt: Insurance-health and life (how 

much it costs at UAF) 
�x Jennifer: C.O.L.A 

 
�x Staff Affairs still needs researchers for Retirement, Opt-Out process and across the board increases. 
�x Retention has been put on the side burner, its consider more of a report card item.   

 
d. Staff Affairs web page 

 
�x Will be revamped and have additions as needed. 

 
e. 
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Advocacy Committee Report 
March 4, 2010 
 
Present: Ashley Munro, Jodi Baxter, Nicole Kloepfer 
 

1. Staff Tours 
The February or March tour was scheduled for the Discovery Lab. Since they are closing, they 
are not offering tours at this time. Nicole will check to see if KUAC would be willing to offer a 
tour.  
 

 For next year, the committee would like to look into offering a tour of the campus as part of 
new staff orientation. We would need to coordinate this with HR.  

 
2. New Ideas 

This meeting was an opportunity for us to increase the roles of the Advocacy Committee. In 
addition to expanding Staff Tours, we came up with 2 additional events.  

1. Family Fun Day 
In the fall, we would like to offer a Saturday Family Fun Day on campus. This could 
include a community fair (volunteer agencies, etc), a recruitment fair (UAF 
departments), a “Meet the Athletes” area and other fun events. We would like the 
recruitment fair to have fun UAF crafts for kids to do (making a Nanook out of 
cotton balls, or something similar). Each department would have a table for 
information and “sponsor” a craft. We could combine this with the Blue & Gold 
Game or another event on campus. This could also be a fund raiser for the People’s 
Endowment Fund. We could offer a “Dunk-a-Nook” tank or something similar to 
raise money. 

2. Brown Bag Lunch Hour 
Once a month, we will host a Brown Bag Lunch hour. This will be a chance for staff 
to attend a forum on a topic of our choosing. We would like to start this in April and 
have the first topic focus on the health care changes. We will be inviting Mike 
Humphrey to lead the forum. This will fulfill the role of advocating to UAF staff.  

 
3. Communications Committee 

There has been a lack of participation in this committee. Its goals, as stated in the constitution 
and by-laws are to advocate the importance of UAF staff to the community and within UAF, as 
well as plan events to strengthen and celebrate staff. We feel that these goals may coincide with 
those of the Communications Committee and would like to look into combining the two 
committees.  
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Communications Committee Report 
March 4, 2010 
 
Present: Ashley Munro, Bryan Uher, Nicole Kloepfer 
 
 
In response to the Staff Communications Report (Attached), the Ad-Hoc Communications Committee 
would like to propose the following:  
 

1. Staff Council Newsletter 
The newsletter was started this fall and has been successful. The committee suggests that this 
monthly newsletter be continued.  

2. Unit Walk Throughs 
The committee would like to encourage all staff council representatives to walk through their 
unit and meet the staff in person, if possible. The opportunity for staff to see your face and 
know you are a rep will be extremely helpful in getting information out to staff. Members of 
your unit will know who you are and will know they can come to you with issues.  

3. Brown Bag Lunch Hour 
Once a month, the Advocacy Committee will host a Brown Bag Lunch hour. This will be a 
chance for staff to attend a forum on a topic of our choosing. Tentatively, this will start in April. 
Please see the Advocacy Committee Report for more information.  

4. Staff Council Facebook 
The committee proposed the creation of a Facebook account for Staff Council. This was done on 
March 4. As of March 8, Staff Council had 50 fans/friends.  Hot Topics, meeting announcements, 



Elections, Membership, and Rules Committee 

March 2010 
February meeting: 

⇒  Parliamentary procedure talk for March 30th meeting 

⇒  Working on an attendance policy to supplement bylaws – Newman 

⇒  Request into OIT to have electronic mailing lists – Wheeler 
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Fall 2009 Staff Survey Results 
Total participants 335 
 

1. Did you know Staff Council is the governance body that represents staff employees and serves 
as an advisory board to the Chancellor in matters concerning UAF Staff? 

YES- 268 
NO- 66 
OTHER- 1 
 

2. Did you know that Staff Council welcomes and encourages all Staff to attend council meetings?  
YES- 146 
NO-188 
OTHER-1 

3. Have you ever attended a Staff Council meeting? 
YES- 65 
NO- 269 
OTHER- 1 

 
4. Did you know Staff Council meetings are audio conference? 

YES- 197 
NO-137 
OTHER-1 

 
5. Have you ever attended a Staff Council sponsored event? 

YES- 197 
NO- 137 
OTHER- 1 

 
6. If you answered no to questions 3 or 5, what reasons would best describe why? 

Workload- 132 
Unaware of event or that staff could attend- 43 
Inconvenient location- 28 
Inconvenient time- 28 
Lack of supervisor support- 24 
Lack of desire to attend- 13 
New employees- 9 
Parking- 8 
Promptness of meetings- 4 
Lack of tangible results- 4 
 

7. What Staff Council events would you most likely participate in? 
Staff Appreciation Day- 217 



Health/Wellness Events- 201 
Staff tours- 97 
Charity drives- 85 

 
8. How effective do you feel electronic forms of communication are for Staff Council to notify you 

of events, opportunities and important information? 
(scale of 1 to 5 with 1 being “not effective” and 5 being “very effective”) 
1-10 
2-21 
3-96 
4-114 
5-94 
 

9. How could Staff Council communication improve? 
Newsletter, advertise in Cornerstone, place ad in departmental newsletters, post “latest 
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Rural Affairs Committee Report 
March 8, 2010 
 
Susan Baird has agreed to Chair the Rural Affairs Committee. 
 
No meetings have been called as of yet but are planned for March.   
 
Charge to Rural Affairs Committee under Staff Council is to: 

Oversee general welfare of the UAF community not residing on the Fairbanks campus  
Monitor all activities affecting compliance with the Rural Campus mission statement of the 
  University of Alaska Fairbanks. 
From UAF website: UAF has community and rural campuses in downtown Fairbanks, Bethel, 

Dillingham, Kotzebu
, are 

central to fulfilling the UAF mission of providing educational opportunities throughout the state.  
 

1. Received listing of members and updated email addresses to Google addresses.  
 

2. Prior goals were cost of living differential, consistent annual training for rural employees, 
creating a strong rural voice at the UAF campus and offering workshops to rural staff.   The past 
chair feels that these goals have been met and the committee needs to establish new goals.  

 , so know there is some interest in it.  Nominations are due March 27 and 
go to Staff Recognition Subcommittee for review. 

http://www.tvc.uaf.edu/�
http://www.bethel.uaf.edu/�
http://www.uaf.edu/bbc/�
http://www.uaf.edu/uaf/campuses/chukchi.html�
http://www.nwc.uaf.edu/�
http://www.uaf.edu/iac/�
http://www.uaf.edu/iac/�
http://www.uaf.edu/rural/�
http://www.uaf.edu/uaf/about/mission.html�
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